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Tēnā koe  

 

Official Information Act request 

Thank you for your email of 20 May 2025, requesting information about the 

number of claims of abuse in care made to the Ministry of Social Development.  

I have considered your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act). 

Please find my decision on each part of your request set out separately below. 

The number of Sensitive claims of abuse in care made to the Ministry to date since 

2018 

5,944 people have contacted Historic Claims to register a claim of abuse in state 

care between 1 January 2018 and 31 March 2025. 

A breakdown of that number according to: 

• How many were accepted in full, resulting in a settlement 

The Ministry’s Historic Claims process currently has two methods of assessing a 

claim that a person can choose from: a rapid payment or an individualised 

assessment.  

A rapid payment assessment does not consider individual allegations, but 

calculates payment based on the length of time the claimant was involved with or 

in the care of Child Youth and Family and its predecessor agencies. Whereas an 

individualised assessment considers each of a person’s specific allegations and 

whether each allegation can be taken into account for the purposes of making a 

settlement offer.  

As the Historic Claims process does not “accept” allegations (rather it is able to 

take allegations into account for the purposes of making a settlement offer), we 

cannot advise how many claims were “accepted in full”. As noted above, rapid 

payments also do not consider individual allegations so do not “accept” or “deny” 

these.  

However, it may be helpful for you to understand that of the 5,944 claims received 

since 2018, the Ministry has made settlement payments for 2,115 of them.   

• How many were partially accepted 

Under existing assessment processes, all eligible claims are entitled to receive a 

settlement payment. As discussed above, those who choose a rapid payment do 

not have their allegations considered and therefore there is no partial or full 

acceptance of the allegations within the claim.  








